
 

From the  Pre s ident ’ s  Sadd lebag  
 

Last Month I asked people to step up and get involved, and as you read the minutes, you can see some 
folks have done so. We have a new President, Board member and State Director alternate. Plus we 
have several people who are really into planning the 2012 State Convention. 
 

We sent another long time couple on their way to Montana and presented Gene and Sharon Bruce with 
a plaque. Our loss, Montana’s gain. 
 

Thanks to all of you who made my two years as President easy on me. A special 
thanks to the Kimball’s for holding all the BoD meetings at their house. 
 

Ride when you can and plan when you can’t. That will keep you busy till Spring. 
 

Buy and Sale calendars and I’ll see you at the Christmas Party. 
 

 Boots and Saddles its a stampede!  ~Bob  hh 
 

 

DECEMBER EVENTS  
 

3rd – Saturday 
Christmas Party 

Avondale Country Club 
 

*  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  
CONGRATULATIONS 

to  our  very own 
Tom Knol l  

October  2011 Calendar  Winner!  
 

*  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  

2011 Membership Fees  
Are DUE Jan 1st 

Members not renewing by March 31st will be dropped 
Application on Pages 7 & 8 

$25 Individual    –    $35 Family    –    $30 Sponsor 
Reminder: We need signed application turned in with you dues. 

 

DECEMBER 2011 

MERRY  

 
 

 

CHRISTMAS 
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President Bob Williams called the meeting to order at 7:03PM 
 

Guests: Shirley DePew, Teri Mourning and Shari Bolander 
(who joined after the meeting) and New Member Ray Heilman 
 

October minutes were read and are now part of the record. 
 

MAGNETIC SIGNS - Debbie Samovar reported that the signs 
have been ordered and will be in by the Christmas Party. The 
cost was $3.81 each and she suggested that we sell them for 
$5.00. Marilyn Rousher so motioned, Lea Williams 2nd, 
motion passed 
 

NOMINATING COMMITTEE - Karen Kimball read the list 
of candidates:  
Officers: President- Marilyn Rousher; Vice President- Angela 
Parson; Secretary-Debbie Samovar; Treasure-David Rousher. 
Board of Directors: Karen Kimball (2 yr term); Bob Funke (2 
yr term), Jill Reineccius (1 yr remaining on term); Bill Clarke 
(1 yr remaining on term), President- Marilyn Rousher and Vice 
President- Angela Parson. 
State BoD: Karen Kimball (2 yr term) and Marilyn Rousher (2 
yr term) and Bill Clarke as Alternate. 
Executive Direction: Bob Williams who will be available by 
phone for tie breakers or information. 
Continuing appointments are Public Lands-Jerry Shriner; 
Education-Terry Sverdsten; BCHI Foundation Director-Joni 
Lueck. Lea Williams made a motion to cast a unanimous vote 
for the slate of officers and directors, Bill Clarke 2nd, motion 
passes. 
 

CHRISTMAS PARTY - Angela Parson reported that there will 
be an auction this year (no gift exchange), a slide show, dinner 
is a buffet of Baron of Beef and Cordon Blue Chicken, and to 
bring items for the auction. Party is Dec 3rd at the Avondale 
Golf Club. 
 

BCHI FINANCIAL STATUS - Bob Williams got a letter from 
the state regarding its financial health. Since doing the 
calendars, the state finally has more money than us. 
 

MARIE CREEK PROJECT - Karen Kimball that she has been 
looking into what we can do fix the boggy area on the trail. 
She will be meeting with Andy Boggs in December and the 
work will be slated for 2013. Karen will write a grant for 
$10,000 for timber and sand with a 50/50 match on labor. The 
grant is due by the end of January for the March RTP's. If we 
do this project 9 Mile will provide the stock and the sand bags. 
We would do this in late summer and would have to close the 
trail and work over a couple of weekends. We adopted this trail 
and Jim Kimball did the surveying for the switchbacks. It's for 
horses and hikers, not a bike trail. Before Karen proceeds with 
the grant she wants to know if the chapter will support this 
project and will we have the volunteers? If you can rake or 
shovel, you can help. Don't need to have a pack animal. An e-
mail will be sent out asking for help. Bill Clarke made a 
motion to continue with the grant, Jamie Smith 2nd, motion 
passed. 
 

ATV'S AT FARAGUTT STATE PARK - There have been 
several e-mails regarding this. Contact Randal Butt with your 
comments and to get on the notification list for the January 
meeting. Robert Wuest suggested we contact David White, 
manager of all the parks and Tom Crimmins, who's on the 
state park's BoD, and ask if they'd come to the meeting and 
respond. Bob Williams cautioned us to make sure that we 
don't come across as "Us" against "Them". He mentioned he 
got an e-mail from Jeff Chapman regarding the Mt Spokane 
trails and that they want to put in a trail for mountain bikers 
away from the horses and hikers. It will be put into the 
newsletter. It was suggested that we let other users know 
about this, such as Cenex and Kootenai Mounted Posse. Bob 
asked Al Linscott, Bev Johnson, Julie Vulpine, Wendy Ward 
and Joni Lueck to be the committee on this and to keep us 
updated. 
 

BICYCLE SIGNS - Karen Kimball reported that since the 
signs have been posted on the Canfield Trail the bikers have 
been more courteous and have been asking riders what they 
should. 
 

FARWELL TO THE GENE & SHARON BRUCE - Bob 
Williams present Gene Bruce with a plaque and thanked him 
for all the work the two of them have done for the chapter 
over the years. There were a couple of short stories and a 
comment that if you want to go into the "Bob", the Bruce's 
were the people to go with.  
 

USER SATISFACTION TRAILS SURVEY - Karen Kimball 
received an e-mail from Rod Parks regarding the survey. 
We'll have Jerry Shriner respond for the chapter and is open 
to all users. The e-mail will be forwarded to the membership. 
 

LEAVE NO TRACE TRAINER - The State would like for 
every chapter to have a certified LNT trainer. Sherri 
Lionberger was ours. Rather than pay to have one of our 
members certified we can have Terry Steiner from Priest 
River come down and do an over nighter. Marilyn will follow 
up with Terry. Bob Williams said he knows a place in 
Chewelah. Bob said he was doing an outdoor survival training 
on Dec 10th if anyone wants to join him. 
 

BCHI STATE BoD MEETING - Karen Kimball reported that 
the November meeting was done via Video Conferencing. 
Fees will be going up to $50/hr/site (doubling) The 
conferencing is hard to understand and see who is speaking 
and not as much business is getting done, that she would like 
for our chapter to put forth a proposal that we go to just two 
meetings per year. Foundation Director Beth Wykle passed 
away and the state donated $100 to the Beth Wykle 
Foundation. BCHA is talking about raising dues. Out of our 
PBCH dues, $15 goes to BCHI who sends $10 of that onto 
BCHA. This will be voted on in March. Raenette Dittier will 
be the new state secretary. It was voted to do calendars for 
2013. On the Trail Classifications the TMO's are being 

(Continued on page 4) 

PANHANDLE BACK COUNTRY HORSEMEN NOVEMBER  19, 2011 MINUTES 
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PROGRESSIVEPROGRESSIVE  
50/50 POT50/50 POT  $$ $$ 
Brian Farley 

was the winner of the  
November Progressive Pot of  

$52$52$52.00.00.00   
Which will roll over to DECEMBER.  

2012 PBCH 
MEETING SCHEDULE 

2012 meeting schedule to hang on your refrigerator or bulletin board. 
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REPORT FROM RANGER DON 
 
Just a quick note to let you know what is going on with the new trail system here 
at Heyburn.  So far the first loop of the trail which is between the Parkside Road 
where the trailhead parking lot will be located and Peedee Creek is pretty much 
roughed in.  The second loop which is between Peedee Creek  and the Bill 
Morris Road is roughed in all but two short sections.  The third loop between the 
Bill Morris Road and Cottonwood Creek has been flagged but no work has been 
done on it.  It will be the easiest of the three because much of it is open hill 
side.  All of these will have to be gone over with a pole saw or on horse back to 
get the higher branches cleared.  I will be starting again this spring as soon as 
the weather permits.  The parking lot has been opened up and I will be starting 
work on it as well this spring.  If any of your members want to get involved I 
will be glad to put them to work! 
  
See you on the trail!  Don West, Park Ranger, Heyburn State Park 

FARWELL  
TO 

GENE & SHARON BRUCE  
 
Bob Williams present Gene Bruce with a plaque and 
thanked him for all the work the  that him and Sharon 
have done over the years for the chapter .  
 
There were a couple of short stories and a comment that 
if you want to go into the "Bob", the Bruce's were the 
people to go with. 
 

Gene, Sharon - You will be missed! 

View from the trail 

Ranger Don 

worked on and they must be reported on at the March BoD's meeting. The FS is very much aware that this must be done. Avery 
District has finished theirs and CDA should be done by end of winter. Rod Parks will be the state's new web master. 
Convention will be Saturday, March 24th at the CDA Inn/Best Western. Flyers are on the web site. BCHI is putting a resolution 
to BCHA to allow BCHI to use chainsaws in wilderness areas as FS is understaffed. There are other states that already do.  
 

LETTERS OF SUPPORT - Karen Kimball met with Andy Boggs who is going after grants for the Hells Canyon, Independence 
Creek and Snow Bird Trails, and he would like for us to write letters of support. Robert Wuest said not to for Hells Canyon as 
it is mostly motorcycles. Independence and Snow Bird will be blocked off to motorized users. Correction crews to work on it. 
Andy wants a letter of support and for us to do brushing. We put in puncheons and hitch rails about 20 years ago. Also want us 
to do 20 miles of brushing on Marie Creek and Lost Creek on a cost share agreement and supply a letter of support. 
 

Brian Farley won the drawing for the Progressive Pot of $52.00. There were 30 members present. Meeting adorned at 8:53 

Respectfully Submitted, Deborah Samovar 
 

Please visit these IMPORTANT LINKS  
 
 

Nov 2011 State BoD Mtg  http://www.bchi.org/minute-archives.html         2012 State Convention Flyers http://www.bchi.org/12-mtg-convention.html 

(Continued from page 2) 
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MAGNETIC 
SIGNS 

Now Available  $5.00 each 

Christmas 2011 -- Birth of a New Tradition ? ? ?  

Food for Thought 
 

As the holidays approach, the giant Asian factories are kicking into high gear  
to provide Americans with monstrous piles of cheaply produced goods --  
merchandise that has been produced at the expense of American labor. This  
year will be different. This year Americans will give the gift of genuine concern for  
other Americans. There is no longer an excuse that, at gift-giving time, nothing can be  
found that is produced by American hands.  Yes there is!  
 

It's time to think outside the box, people.  Who says a gift needs to fit in a shirt box, wrapped in Chinese produced  
wrapping paper? Everyone -- yes EVERYONE gets their hair cut.  How about gift certificates from your local American hair 
salon or barber? Gym membership?  It's appropriate for all ages who are thinking about some health improvement. Who 
wouldn't appreciate getting their car detailed?  Small, American-owned detail shops and car washes would love to sell you a 
gift certificate or a book of gift certificates.  
 

Are you one of those extravagant givers who think nothing of plunking down the Benjamin’s on a Chinese made flat-
screen?  Perhaps that grateful gift receiver would like his driveway sealed, or lawn mowed for the summer, or driveway plowed 
all winter, or games at the local golf course. There are a bazillion owner-run restaurants -- all offering gift certificates.  And, if 
your intended isn't the fancy eatery sort, what about a half-dozen breakfasts at the local breakfast joint.  Remember, folks this 
isn't about big National chains -- this is about supporting your home town Americans with their financial lives on the line to keep 
their doors open.  
 

How many people couldn't use an oil change for their car, truck or motorcycle, done at a shop run by the American working 
guy? Thinking about a heartfelt gift for mom?  Mom would LOVE the services of a local cleaning lady for a day. My computer 
could use a tune-up, and I KNOW I can find some young guy who is struggling to get his repair business up and running.  
 

OK, you were looking for something more personal.  Local crafts people spin their own wool and knit them into scarves.  They 
make jewelry, and pottery and beautiful wooden boxes. Plan your holiday outings at local, owner-operated restaurants and 
leave your server a nice tip.  And, how about going out to see a play or ballet at your hometown theater. Musicians need love 
too, so find a venue showcasing local bands.  
 

Honestly, people, do you REALLY need to buy another ten thousand Chinese lights for the house?  When you buy a five dollar 
string of light, about fifty cents stays in the community.  If you have those kinds of bucks to burn, leave the mailman, trash guy 
or babysitter a nice BIG tip.  
 

You see, Christmas is no longer about draining American pockets so that China can build another glittering city.  Christmas is 
now about caring about US, encouraging American small businesses to keep plugging away to follow their dreams. And, when 
we care about other Americans, we care about our communities, and the benefits come back to us in ways we couldn't 
imagine.  
 

THIS is the new American Christmas tradition.  
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PHOTOS FOR BCHI CALENDAR 2013 
 

Submit photos on a CD, DVD or thumb drive (which I will mail back to you). Photos need to be in JPEG Format. 
 

Please follow your camera's user guide and set your images to the largest file size or highest resolution. While this will give 
the sharpest images, it will also reduce the total number of photos you camera will hold. 
 

Photo selection criteria for the calendar is as follows: 
Photos in ID take precedence over out of state. 
Photos must have a horse/mule in the shot, unless it's of a work project. 
Heads and faces preferred over tails and backs. 
Photos are placed by seasons ‐ winter, spring, summer and fall. 

 

Include all winter, kids, trail riding, packing, and work project photos.  
Nature photos will be used as needed. 
Please do not resubmit photos that have been used in previous calendars. 
Print all information legible.  List the file name for each photo. 
 

PHOTOS ARE DUE AT THE MARCH 24, 2012 BCHI CONVENTION IN COEUR d'ALENE. 
 

If you only have a few photos or no way to burn them to CD, you can e‐mail them directly to me. 
 

Thanks for your help and submissions, 
Debbie Samovar, 9176 E Soaring Hawk Lane, Saint Maries, ID 83861, 208‐245‐3041, dsamovar@gmail.com 

 
Contact person: __________________________________________________________________ 
                              (Name, phone number, email address) 

Photo file name 
Location 

Trail name, park/wilderness name and state. 
Identify names of people in the photo 

List names : Left to Right 

  
  
  

    
  

  
  
  

    
  

  
  
  

    
  

  
  
  

    
  

  
  
  

    
  

  
  
  

    
  

  
  
  

    
  

  
  
  

    
  



 

                                  

 

 

 

 

PANHANDLE BACK COUNTRY HORSEMEN, INC. 
P.O. Box 1903   •   Hayden, ID   83835 

 
Membership Application 

 
Back Country Horsemen of America... is a nonprofit organization working towards the preservation of the back country. Our 
primary purpose is to maintain trails, trailheads and opportunities to use stock in the backcountry. We work with Federal and 
State agencies, other groups and individuals to support proper use and protection of our backcountry. We support education 
of all backcountry users to reduce impacts on meadows, trails and all resources so that our right to use horses is maintained. 
 

If you believe in our cause, we welcome your membership. We have monthly meetings, with an education session and our 
members receive a monthly newsletter. 
 

Dues paid after October 1st will apply to the coming calendar year.  
Please complete the following and mail with your dues to:   Panhandle BCH, PO BOX 1903, Hayden, ID  83835 
 

 
 

MEMBERSHIP LEVEL 
 

� $25 Individual                 � $35 Family (all members at your address) 
� $30 Sponsor – Business Card in newsletter and web site.  

� $20 Back Country Horsemen of Idaho 2012 Calendar/Raffle. Support the state and keep our dues low. (Will mail) 
 

We would like to know if you are willing to participate on PBCH projects or if you are becoming a member mainly to support 
the philosophy of PBCH. Please check the areas that you are interested in: 
 

1. ____ To support the philosophy of PBCH.      7. ____ Camp tending.      
2. ____ Attend monthly meetings.       8. ____ Help put on programs at meetings. 
3. ____ Receive monthly newsletter.       9. ____ Newsletter or Web Editor.  
4. ____ Work on club fund raising events.    10. ____ Work to organize pleasure rides. 
5. ____ Pleasure rides.      11. ____ Work on trailheads.    
6. ____ Work on trail maintenance.     12. ____ Help on club cook outings. 

 
 

RELEASE OF ALL CLAIMS: 
 

Back Country Horsemen of Idaho, Back Country Horsemen Foundation, & Panhandle Back Country Horsemen 
 

RELEASE AND WAIVER OF CLAIM 
Effective Calendar Year 2012 

 

NOTICE: 
THIS DOCUMENT IS A LEGALLY BINDING CONTRACT LIMITING YOUR RIGHTS TO RECOVER FOR INJURY AND LOSS! 

Please   read  back  of  appl icat ion  and  s ign  as   ind icated.  

 
  Name: ____________________________________________________ Spouse's First Name: _______________________ 

  Children’s Name(s) Living at your address: _________________________________________________________________ 

  Mailing Address: _____________________________________________________________________________________  

  City: ________________________________________________________ State: ____________ Zip: _________________  

  Home Phone #: ______________________________________ Cell Phone #: ____________________________________  

  E-mail: _____________________________________________________________________________________________ 



 

Nothing  in  this  agreement  is  intended  to  limit  the  effect of or  replace  the  limitation of  liability provided by  Idaho’s  Equine Activities 
Immunity Act,  Idaho Code § 6‐1801 et. seq.  This agreement  is  intended to extend greater protection to the entities named below.   By 
signing this document you waive your rights to bring any  legal claim to recover compensation or obtain any other remedy for  injury or 
death to yourself, your spouse, your children, or others for the loss or damage to property, however caused, arising out of the negligent or 
other tortuous acts of the officers or agents  listed below, now or at any time  in the future, caused by their actions or failure to act, or 
otherwise.  You also agree to protect, defend, and indemnify the officers or agents listed below against all claims for injuries you cause to 
others in connections with any of their activities.   
 

1. Definitions.  Herein “PBCH” means Panhandle Back Country Horsemen, its officers, agents, activity coordinators, activity leaders; “BCHI” 
means  Back  Country  Horsemen  of  Idaho  and  the  Back  Country  Horsemen  of  Idaho  Foundation,  its  chapters,  officers,  directors  and 
members.    “I” means  the  undersigned  individual,  all  heirs,  and  the members  of  their  family,  including  any minors  whether  or  not 
accompanying the individual, and the personal representative, executors, and administrators of the individual. 
 

2. Release and Waiver of All Claims and Covenant Not to Sue.  In consideration of participation in the activities of PBCH and BCHI by me, 
by my spouse, children and other dependents, I irrevocably waive and release PBCH and BCHI and the owners of all facilities, equipment, 
and  land used  in PBCH and BCHI activities  from, and WAIVE MY SUBSTANTIAL RIGHT TO ASSERT ANY CAUSE OF ACTION, CLAIM OR 
DEMANDS OF ANY NATURE WHATSOEVER, including by not limited to, any claim of negligence, which I may have or acquire in the future 
against PBCH and BCHI on account of personal  injury, property damage, death, or accident of any kind, arising from my  involvement  in 
PBCH  and  BCHI  activities,  however  the  injury  or  damage  is  caused,  including,  but  not  limited  to,  the  negligence  of  PBCH  or  BCHI.    I 
contractually  release   PBCH  and BCHI  and  agree  to hold PBCH  and BCHI  harmless  from  any  and  all  liability  for  any  claims, demands, 
damages, actions,  causes of action, or  suits of any kind or nature whatsoever, which  result or may  result  in  the  future  from activities 
sponsored by PBCH or BCHI or coordinated by PBCH or BCHI members. This release applies to all PBCH and BCHI activities in the future in 
which  I may participate. This  release shall be effective and apply  to all my heirs and  the members of my  family,  including any minors, 
whether or not accompanying me, and my personal representative, executors, and administrators. 
 

3.   Legal Action Limitation.    If any of  the entities  listed above has  to  take  legal action  in  relation  to  this Agreement, and  the entity  is 
successful in the action, the unsuccessful party shall pay to the entity, in addition to all sums that the unsuccessful party may be called on 
to  pay,  a  reasonable  sum  for  the  entity’s  attorney’s  fees  and  court  costs.    This  Agreement  shall  be  governed  by  and  construed  in 
accordance with  the  laws of  the State of  Idaho.  Venue  for any dispute or  litigation arising out of  this Agreement shall be  in Kootenai 
County State District Court.  Any modification of this Agreement or additional obligation assumed by either party in connection with this 
Agreement  shall be binding only  if  in writing  signed by each party or authorized  representative of each party.   There  shall be no oral 
amendment or modification of this Agreement. 
 

4. Acknowledgment of Risk.   I hereby acknowledge and agree that activities of PBCH and BCHI are frequently  inherently dangerous and 
have a high degree of risk.  I acknowledge that by execution hereof, I am waiving and releasing all claims against PBCH and BCHI for any 
injury whatsoever.  I agree to participate as a common adventurer, being personally responsible for my own safety and not looking to any 
others to protect me from harm. 
 

5. Statement of Capacity and Understanding.    I will not undertake any activity of PBCH or BCHI without becoming  fully aware of  the 
nature and extent of  the  risks  inherent  therein. By participation,  I am voluntarily assuming  the  risks.  I will not engage  in  the activities 
unless I am in good health and have no physical limitations, which could preclude my safe participation. I understand I am responsible for 
my own instruction in safety and providing for my own safety. I am of lawful age (18 years or older) and other wise legally competent to 
sign  this  agreement.  I  understand  that  the  terms  of  this  agreement  are  contractual  and  legally  binding.  By  signing  this  agreement,  I 
acknowledge that I have carefully read this agreement, and sign if of my own free will. 
 

 
X___________________________________________    ___________________    _____________________________________________ 
                            Member’s  Signature                 Date                  Print name 
 
X___________________________________________    ___________________    _____________________________________________ 
                                  Spouse’s  Signature      Date                   Print name 
 
If the above named individual is under 18 years of age: Parent of Guardian Consent: I, as parent or guardian of the above named minor 
under 18 years of age, hereby consent to the terms and conditions set forth in this Release and Waiver of Claim form.  I authorize his or 
her signing it, and covenant not to sue.  If any provision or provisions of this Agreement shall be held to be invalid, illegal, unenforceable or 
in conflict with law of any jurisdiction, the validity, legality and enforceability of the remaining provisions shall not in any way be affected or 
impaired thereby. 
 

 
X___________________________________________    ___________________    _____________________________________________ 
                   Parent or Guardian Signature                             Date       Print name 

 

Dated this  _____________________________ day of  _______________________________________________________ , 20_______ 
 
Witness: ______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
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2 0 11  W I N N E R S    

 

January – Sandy Mader, Keuterville, ID  
February – Janice Shepherd, Buhl, ID 
March – Heather Dobbs, Emmett,  ID  
April  – Jerry Meador, Lewiston, ID  

May – Adam Izbicki, Kamiah, ID  
June –  Rose Marie Gipe, Nampa, ID  

July –  Mary Davis, Kooskia, ID  
August – Tiannya Kneeland, Arlington  WA 

September – David Hardy, Otis Orchards, WA 
October – Thomas  Knoll, Hayden, ID 

November –  
Grand Prize Winner –  

2012 CALENDARS2012 CALENDARS  
ARE IN!ARE IN!   

 

Contact  
Linda Funke 208-772-5326 

to get yours before they’re gone. 
 
 

Suggestion: Promote them as Suggestion: Promote them as   
a Raffle Ticket with aa Raffle Ticket with a   

FREE Calendar!FREE Calendar!   

BUMPER STICKERS 
Now Available  $1.00 each 



 

A Very Special Special “Thank You” To Our DonorsA Very Special Special “Thank You” To Our Donors  



 

A Very Special Special “Thank You” To Our DonorsA Very Special Special “Thank You” To Our Donors  



 

 14 -   DECEMBER 2011                                                             PANHANDLE BACK COUNTRY HORSEMAN       

Efcpsbi!Tbnpwbs!
Njeojhiu!Hsbqijdt 

Specia l iz ing in Newslet ters , Business Mater ia l s 
& Print Product ion 

 

9176 E Soaring Hawk Lane   •   Saint Maries, ID   •   83861 
208-245-3041   •   dsamovar@hughes.net  

~ SUPPORT OUR SPONSORS ~~ SUPPORT OUR SPONSORS ~   



 

                                    PANHANDLE BACK COUNTRY HORSEMAN                                                            DECEMBER 2011  -   15       

CLASSIFIED ADSCLASSIFIED ADSCLASSIFIED ADS   
Pasture/Boarding  

for 1 horse between CDA and Sandpoint.  
Room to ride in the area. Lots of spring grass 

or supply your own hay.   $100 per month   
Sandy Beamer   •   208-660-4240   

Roommate Wanted 
Private room and bathroom, share large house. 
Located between CDA and Sandpoint. Horse 

welcome! 
Sandy Beamer   •   208-660-4240   

 

Endurance Saddle - $1000 

This is a beautiful and extremely comfortable endurance trail saddle. Made 
by Rocking R by RL Watson with flex panels. All leather with leather-
covered nylon rigging. D-rings including crupper. Strings front and back. 
Silver conchos. Padded 16 in. seat with 4 1/2 in. cantle. Gullet measures 7 
1/2 in. edge to edge or 6 1/2 in. under the pommel. Leather stirrups with 
pads. No rips or tears - only normal wear. Fleece in excellent condition. I 
hate to give it up, but it no longer fits my horse. It will last a life-time! Call 
699-3116 if interested.  



 

Panhandle Back Country Horsemen 
P.O. Box 1903 
Hayden, ID  83835  
 

Thanks to all of our 
members for supporting 

Panhandle Back  
Country Horsemen.  

We couldn’t do it without 
YOU ! 

President:  Bob Williams 509-280-7796  
Vice-President: Angela Parsons 208-604-3105  
Treasure:  David Rousher 208-667-7452 
Secretary:  Debbie Samovar 208-245-3041 
Newsletter:  Debbie Samovar dsamovar@gmail.com 
Web Wrangler: High Desert Design hdd430@gmail.com 
Web Site:   www.pbch.org 
 

  

Saturday 
DECEMBER 

3rd 
 

Socializing - 6:30 
Meeting - 7:00 

 

Enjoy some friendly conversation, 
hot coffee and snacks. 
 

Heck fire... You might even win  
            The Progressive Pot!  
                        
                       Sure would like to 
                     see ya thar… 
 

                  Ol' Festus & the crew. 

PANHANDLE BACK COUNTRY HORSEMEN CONTACTS 

 
 

3rd – Saturday 
Christmas Party 

Avondale Country Club 
 

*  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  
 

CONGRATULATIONS 
to  our  very  own 

Tom Knol l  
October  2011 Calendar  Winner!  

Monthly meetings  
are the 3rd  

SATURDAY 

of the month 
Sept - May 
and the 3rd 
Wednesday 
June - Aug 

 
Held in the Dalton 
Gardens  
City Hall.  
 
Ya can  
hitch yer  
hoss at  
6360 North Fourth St, 
Dalton Gardens, ID 
 

Next meetin’.... DECEMBER 


